I hope you have received the copies of a Portuguese magazine I sent you a few days ago. The January issue of the same magazine is sent to you today, and I request you to see pages 5 and 30 - one contains an article on you and the other in an extract of the translation I am preparing from your "Heart of Asia".

My book (in Portuguese) on India, entitled "India Miseriosa", will be sent to Portugal very soon for printing and publishing. I shall take the liberty to dedicate it you . The photograph you sent me lately will be used.

Just a few days ago I received a copy (No.107) of the magazine "O Instituto", official organ of the "Instituto de Coimbra " which must have been sent by dr.Rocha Madahil of the University of Coimbra. I read there that in one of the meetings of the Directors permission has been given to dr. Madahil to contact you directly and do the needful in establishing a "Roerich Gallery" in the said Institute. Permission has also been given him to accept my cooperation in establishing a branch or delegation of the said Institute in Portuguese India.

Anyhow, I hope that Madahil is not knew inactive and that something will be done for your Art and your Pact in Portugal. One thing I have learnt in my life of ups and downs: never to give up hope. Yes, I will try again - I shall write to Madahil and will not rest until I hear that your Gallery and your Pact are a reality in Portugal.



I hope you have received the copies of a Portuguese magazine I sent you a few days ago. The January issue of the same magazine is sent to you today, and I request you to see pages 5 and 30 - one contains an article on you and the other in an extract of the translation I am preparing from your "Heart of Asia".

My book (in Portuguese) on India, entitled "India Miseriosa", will be sent to Portugal very soon for printing and publishing. I shall take the liberty to dedicate it you.

The photograph you sent me lately will be used.

Just a few days ago I received a copy (No.107) of the magazine "O Instituto", official organ of the "Instituto de Coimbra " which must have been sent by dr.Rocha Madahil of the University of Coimbra.I read there that in one of the meetings of the Directors permission has been given to dr. Madahil to contact you directly and do the needful in establishing a "Roerich Gallery" in the said Institute.Permission has been given him to accept my cooperation in establishing a branch or delegation of the said Institute in Portuguese India

Anyhow, I hope that Madahil is not inactive and that something will be done for your Art and your Pact in Portigal. One thing I have learnt in my life of ups and downs: never to give up hope. Yes, I will try again - I shall write to Madah and will not rest until I hear that your Gallery and your Pact

are a reality in Portugal.